Note to the ICANN Board following the meeting of the Commercial Cross-Constituencies March 3 Mexico City
As requested by the Board members present there follows a short summary of the key points raised on GNSO reform and trademark issues in TLDs.

GNSO reform

There are both external changes and lack of condition fulfillment since the GNSO consensus reached in 2008. In summary these are as follows.

1. Contracted parties house. The new TLD process has introduced the possibility of abolishing the principle of registry – registrar separation. This increases the potential voting power and veto power of the contracted parties house.

2. Non-commercial stakeholders group. The sacrifice of three commercial users seats on Council in favour of non-commercial users was explicitly conditioned on all stakeholder groups meeting common standards of representativeness and breadth.  Our understanding was that this goal would be achieved by including elements of the at large organisation in a GNSO constituency and using the existing hierarchy of the ALSs as a policy developing organisation. Although other groups have filed to form new constituencies, at large itself is notably absent.  Since NCSG has not achieved the needed breadth and representativeness by this or any other means, the seating of the new  Council in the structure contemplated in the July 2008 consensus agreement cannot proceed.  
3. Timing issues. Whereas it is intended the new Council sit by June 2009, the time line for the development of new working methods indicated by the Council work teams all go beyond June. This would mean the new Council would have to retrofit the old methods or be impotent for some months.
4. Nominating Committee appointees. The issue of what body chooses these appointees and allocates them to one or the other House remains unresolved.

5. Constituency election timing. Constituencies are altering their internal timetables to fit the June seating. If the Board is minded to delay this timing it will be necessary to tell us now.
Trademarks, abuse prevention and new TLDS

The Constituencies support the immediate establishment of an expert panel, comprised principally of persons and representatives of organizations and companies that put forth proposed solutions in the public comment period on the first draft of the New gTLD Draft Applicant Guidebook. The panel would develop proposed rights protection mechanism solutions suitable for inclusion in the guidebook for consideration by the Board before the Sydney meeting.  The expert panel would being its work by examining the proposed solutions set forth in those comments.


